
 

Faculty Senate Information Technology Committee 

February 12, 2010 
 

Attendance: 

Members: Nigel Ward, Chair, Carolyn Alwalt, Karl Putnam, Brian Giza, Jose Hernandez, Robert Wren. 

Ex-Officio: Mary Duffy, Lisa Weber 

 

1. Minutes. The minutes from the last meeting were approved.  

 

2. Literacy at UTEP. 

Syllabus: 

Robert Wren presented a syllabus with the technology requirements specified as well as skills. The 

students need to know what technology (hardware/software) the professor is using as well as the 

technology they will be expected to use and demonstrate proficiency with. This includes software, 

hardware, discussion boards, file formats and so on. In addition computer etiquette was also 

emphasized. 

 

Global Skill Categories: 

General categories of required skills were described. These are skills the students should have when 

they arrive at the University. Generally based on ISTE and 21
st
 Century Skills.org the list includes: 

communication, collaboration, research (information acquisition), analysis, content creation and 

ethical use of resources.  

 

Self Assessment: 

The self assessment could be inserted into the 1301 Freshmen Seminar, or administered as part of the 

new student orientations in the summer. The objective is to inform the new student about the skills 

they should have in order to succeed at UTEP.   

 

4.  Committee goals:  

Add technology requirements to faculty class syllabi. Use the Global Categories as guidance for 

students and faculty. Use the self-assessment to inform UTEP students what technological 

requirements they will need to know.   

With the passage of House Bill 2504 there is a state requirement for faculty to produce an electronic 

portfolio of sorts that include the syllabus for each class they teach. It has to include assignments, the 

CV for each faculty member and so on. Digital Measures, just made available on campus, will have 

all the relevant data which the state system will pull data from to create a complete set of data. 

Nigel will talk to John Wiebe, President of the Faculty Senate, to find out whether these tech literacy 

expectations can be added.  

Nigel will ask Dorothy Ward to come to our next meeting to discuss making the self-assessment part 

of the 1301 curriculum.  

Mary Duffy will arrange to bring 1-2 students to the next meeting.  

The NCTE six literacy skills (see Robert Wren’s handout) will be added to the skills Self-

Assessment.   

5. Next meeting.  

The next meeting will be held on March 5
th

, at 11:10 AM in the Library Conference Room, room 325 

on the 3
rd

 floor. 

 

6. Adjourned: The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 PM. 

 


